
Reception have been exploring lots of 
different things. They have tested which 
material is best for a waterproof hat. 
They have planted some potatoes and 
will be digging them up soon. They have 
also liked looking for minibeasts in our 
garden area, naming them and being 
very gentle with them when they were 
holding them.

Welcome to another science newsletter!
We have had an exciting last term of the school year, including a Year 6 trip to St. Michael’s School to find out 
about science at secondary school . Here are some examples of the children’s science and some science activities 
that will hopefully inspire you to do more science at home too! 

Science at St. Louis Catholic Primary School



Year 2 have built upon what 
they learnt in Year 1 and 
have been ‘apprentice 
gardeners.’ They have 
investigated the best way to 
plant a seed and if the size 
of a seed affects the height 
the plant will grow.

This term Year 1 have continued 
their work on ‘everyday materials.’ 
They have investigated the different 
materials to test their properties. 
They have also been ‘plant 
detectives’ and have been learning 
about lifecycles.



Year 3 have also built upon prior 
knowledge to look at ‘how does your 
garden grow.’ They have also been 
looking at light in the topic ‘can you 
see me.’ They have learnt about how 
we see objects and the ways in which 
different objects reflect different 
amounts of light, including exploring 
shadows. 

Year 4 have continued their work learning 
about solids, liquids and gases through their 
topic ‘in a state’. They have also learnt 
about some of the positive and negative 
ways that humans change the environment, 
locally and globally, with a particular focus 
on how this affects other living things in the 
topic ‘human impact’.



Year 5 have been looking at the ‘circle of life.’ They have 
compared and contrasted different life cycles, identifying 
common features as well as explaining key differences. 
They have used their knowledge of life cycles to help 
them to create a fantastical creature of their own, 
complete with its own distinct life cycle. They also learnt 
about reproduction in plants and animals.

Year 6 have developed their understanding 
of electrical circuits and built on the work 
from Year 4 in their topic ‘Danger! Low 
voltage.’ They have also learnt about how 
to keep their bodies healthy and how their 
bodies might be damaged in the topic 
‘body health.’



Year 6 had the amazing 
opportunity to visit St. Michael’s 
School to learn about secondary 
school science lessons. The 
children learnt about the 
importance of safety in science 
and were able to use various 
elements to see what colour the 
flame burnt on a Bunsen burner. 
The teachers also demonstrated 
other experiments with explosive 
results. All of the children were 
amazed at both of these!

Science Trips

Reception enjoyed a trip to Tring Zoological 
Museum where they saw lots of different 
animals, including polar bears, sharks, tigers and 
gorillas. They attended a workshop where they 
learnt about the best habitat for a glis glis and 
thought about which animals it would live with. 
Some Reception children even built a Tring 
Museum when they were back at school.



Year 1 enjoyed a trip to 
Waddesdon Manor where 
they learnt about the life 
cycles of different 
minibeasts, plants and 
animals. They also enjoyed 
looking at the different 
birds and plants that can 
be found at Waddesdon 
Manor.

Upcoming Science related events
Plastic free July - https://www.plasticfreejuly.org/
Perseid Meteor Shower (August) -
https://www.nhm.ac.uk/discover/meteor-shower-lyrids-perseids-
geminids-leonids-
orionids.html#:~:text=Usually%20one%20of%20the%20best,of%20a%2
0grain%20of%20sand
National Aviation Day (August 19) Can you make your own paper 
aeroplane?

https://www.plasticfreejuly.org/
https://www.nhm.ac.uk/discover/meteor-shower-lyrids-perseids-geminids-leonids-orionids.html#:~:text=Usually%20one%20of%20the%20best,of%20a%20grain%20of%20sand


Why not try some of 
these science 
activities at home?
We would love to 
see any photos from 
any science related 
activities you 
complete at home. 
You may even 
appear in the next 
newsletter! Please 
email these to the 
school office FAO 
Science leader


